LEICESTER FOREST WEST PARISH MEETING

Minutes of a meeting held at the Elephant & Castle, Thurlaston

TUESDAY, 8 MAY 2018

Present:-

J Birchall R Findlay M Moore J Findlay J Hurst M Sarsby M Findlay

L Moore (Chairman)

Officers present:-

Mrs. Diane Johnson – Democratic Services Officer

Also in attendance:

Cllr. Maggie Wright

1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

The Democratic Services Officer invited nominations for the election of Chairman of the Leicester Forest West Parish Meeting.

DECISION

That Mrs Lily Moore be elected Chairman of the Leicester Forest West Parish Meeting until the Annual Meeting to be held in May 2018.

2. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 19 June 2017, as circulated, were approved as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Coventry Airport

The Chairman reported that there was nothing further to update the meeting in respect Coventry Airport.

Fosse Villages Neighbourhood Plan

The Chairman distributed a leaflet – Fosse Villages Neighbourhood Plan Submitted for Final Stages of Approval.

The plan would enable the wishes of the Fosse Villages and their residents will carry increasing weight in consideration of development applications. This will help to protect the individuality of each village and to protect them from further speculative and unwarranted development.

4. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Hinckley National Rail Freight Interchange Proposal

The proposal for the Hinckley National Rail Freight Interchange was discussed by the residents and Cllr. Maggie Wright and it was noted that the proposal would be submitted to the Secretary of State.

<u>Logistics Warehouse – next to Caterpillar, Desford</u>

The Chairman advised that this proposal would be considered by Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council.

Fly Tipping

A resident informed the meeting that there had been a spate of fly tipping in the vicinity of Pendlewood Farm, the resident was advised to report the incidents to the Council's Environmental Health Department.

Data Protection Information

The Chairman spoke about the new Data Protection Law and the changes that would come into force in May.

The Chairman also thanked Sue Tilley for arranging the Christmas party.

The Chairman then paid tribute to Ken Sarsby a resident who had sadly passed away.

5. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting to be arranged in consultation with the Chairman for a date in May 2019.

THE MEETING CONCLUDED AT 7.05 P.M.